MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2007 AT 10.30AM
In the Chair:

Councillor M Black

Members Present:
Councillors O Black, S Blaney, H Harding, G Hartin, D McAllister, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O and McMullan.
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive

Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services




Mr K McGarry, Head of Tourism and Leisure Services




Mr Rowan White, Representative Arthur Cox & Co 




Mr David Ferguson, Chief Executive, Planning Service

Mr Tom Clarke, Head of Strategic Projects Division, Planning Service   



Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer

07/26:01
APOLOGIES



Apologies

Apologies were received on behalf of Councillors Graham, Newcombe, McCambridge and McShane.
07/26:02
TO MEET WITH REPRESENTATIVES OF THE PLANNING SERVICE TO DISCUSS THE GIANT’S CAUSEWAY VISITOR FACILITIES
After discussion,



Councillor M Black proposed



Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved 



“That the first part of the meeting be held in Committee”.

In reply to members queries, the Clerk stated that part of the legal advice received was that the first part of the meeting should be held in committee.

He also pointed out that this would give an opportunity to discuss recent developments.  

The Clerk referred to the Planning Service letter of 28 September 2007 which had been circulated.  He pointed out that the letter outlined the four main areas of concern by the Minister Arlene Foster and the Planning Service were now seeking a response from Council regarding these issues.

He informed members that Councillor Harding and Officers had met with the Planners the previous week to discuss these issues.  He stated that the Planners wished to know whether the Council could reach an accommodation with Seaport Investments.  He informed members that the Planners had now received a proposal from Seaport Investments and that Mr David Ferguson, Chief Executive of the Planning Service wished to pass on this proposal to the Council.
Mr Rowan White informed members that this was an opportunity to make representation on other issues of concern.  He also pointed out that if Council were to respond to the four areas of concern only this could go against it should there be a Judicial Review.

In reply to members queries, Mr White stated that the entire open file was now available for members perusal.
Following a short adjournment, Councillor M Black welcomed Mr David Ferguson, Mr Tom Clarke and Mr Kevin Armstrong from the Planning Service to the meeting, and suggested that the meeting be held in committee.

Mr Ferguson stated that whether the meeting was in open forum or in committee was entirely in the Council’s hands.  He stated that it was an understatement to say that this application had generated febrile atmosphere, and that his preference would be to hold the meeting in committee.

After discussion,


Councillor O McMullan proposed



Seconded by Councillor McDonnell



“That the meeting continue in an open session”.

Councillor McMullan requested a recorded vote.

On a recorded being taken, Councillors Blaney, O Black, McDonnell and McMullan voted in favour and Councillors M Black, Harding, Hartin, McAllister, McConaghy, McIlroy voted against the proposal which was lost.

The meeting therefore continued in committee.

Councillor M Black pointed out that this was only the start of the consultation process.
Mr Ferguson stated that this issue had become very sensitive and referred to the Ministers announcement in September regarding Seaports application.  He pointed out that the Minister had asked that they talk to each of the parties concerned and stated that there was no pre-set agenda for the meeting.

Mr Ferguson also informed members that Seaport recognised that there were commercial consequences for the Council and the National Trust and was willing to engage in negotiations with both parties.
In reply to members queries, Mr Ferguson stated that he had been asked by Seaport to convey his proposition to Council and pointed out that he had agreed on the basis that it was highlighted that this was Seaports proposal and not the Planners idea.  He informed member this had been conveyed to him in writing.

He referred to Seaports letter which stated that he would undertake to discuss a commercial arrangement with the Council to assuage concerns over public interest and revenue.  He suggested that the vehicle mechanism for this arrangement would be an Article 40 agreement, wereby Council would continue to operate the Visitors centre until Seaport’s Centre was opened.  On opening the Council would vacate and demolish existing buildings, remove car park and restore the lands to natural state.  On completion Seaport would pay to Council compensation for expenses incurred including revenue loss as well as clearance costs.  The Council he stated would enter into a legally binding covenant prohibiting building on the cleared lands, which would become public open space capable of being enjoyed by everyone.

Mr Ferguson outlined the three possible outcomes which included; the Council were willing in principle to discuss the proposal with Seaport; the Council rejects the proposal and Council could think about the proposal further before making a decision.  The decision would then be conveyed to the Minister who could inform Seaport.

Discussions took place regarding the issue of car parking spaces, and Mr Clarke pointed out that the Environmental statement referred to the Council’s existing car park.  He stated that the Planning Service would be seeking clarification from Seaport regarding the deficit in car parking spaces.

Further discussions took place regarding the possibility of reinstating the Visitors Centre to its original building.  The Clerk pointed out that only part of the Centre was temporary and that the Council held the view that it had the right to reinstate.

Mr Ferguson pointed out that the Minister would have to decide on the basis that applied before her announcement in September.

Having answered members other queries, Mr Ferguson thanked the Council for affording them the opportunity to meet with the Council and pointed out that he would convey to Seaport that the council wanted to reflect on the current position.  He asked that Council let him know what its views were on the proposition and the four main concerns.

The Planning Service left the meeting at this point.

The Clerk suggested that a response be made with regards to the four main issues and pointed out that the Council should decide if it wished to meet with Seaport.  He also stated that he would like to raise the proposition with the National Trust who would have to give up the current lease with Council.

Mr White advised Council that there was merit in meeting with Seaport in view of the changing circumstances, and pointed out that it could be helpful to reduce the risk of allegations that the Council had not engaged with all interested parties should there be a challenge following the Ministers decision.

In response to members queries, Mr White stated that he would arrange to have the most relevant items from the Planning Service file copied.

The meeting concluded at 1.05pm
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CHAIRMAN
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